
CWLEP Programme Delivery Board 16/04/2020 – Decision Note 
 

DISCUSSION ITEMS DECISIONS and ACTIONS RESPONSIBLE 

Welcome and Introductions Jonathan Browning has stepped down from 
the PDB. Tony Minhas has joined the PDB to 
retain three private sector members. 
 
Nick Abell (NA) clarified that despite the 
frequent conversations that CWLEP is having 
with government regarding the impact of 
COVID-19 on the Local Growth Programme in 
Coventry and Warwickshire, the PDB is still 
working on the assumption that we will need 
to spend the Local Growth Funding by March 
2021.  

 

Declarations of Interest NA declared that he was involved in a lobbying 
group whose aim it was to get Warwick District 
Council (WDC) to improve the underpass. This 
is an interest in relation to 2022 
Commonwealth Games – Royal Leamington 
Spa which is on the agenda. 

 

Previous Minutes The minutes of the meeting that took place on 
19th March 2020 were approved by the board 

CWLEP 

CWLGF Programme Ria Jones (RJ) informed the PDB that the GDPT 
are in the process of receiving and approving 
claims for Quarter 4. Most projects have been 
impacted by COVID-19 and these impacts have 
been summarised in the PDB paper. 
 
Paula Deas (PD) explained that all LEPs and 
local government reps have been trying to 
make the case for the allocation of capital to 
support recovery after the pandemic. This is 
being co-ordinated through the LEP Network. 
 
CWLEP representatives (NA and PD) also take 
part in weekly ministerial calls  
 
Martin Yardley (MY) stated that it is critical 
that we manage the current funding within the 
constraints as they currently exist and that the 
CWLEP is seen to be doing everything we can 
to achieve the deadlines that we said we were 
going to achieve. This will stand us in better 
stead for any further funding. 
 

GDPT/ CWLEP 

A46 Stanks Project Presentation 
and Update 
 
 
 
 

Paul Bentley (PB) explained that work is 
carrying on on-site currently. There have not 
been any delays or disruption attributable to 
COVID-19. The longer the lockdown continues, 
the more likely that disruption or delays will 
occur. 
 
Traffic management has been easier due to the 
lockdown. Regular meetings are being held 
with NMCM to discuss scheduling and 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



cashflow. The project has amended the 
contract to enable them to pay NMCM for 
percentage completion.  
 
The project presented a financial re-profile 
that shows that the majority of the funding will 
be spent before the end of Q2. 
 
The re-profile was accepted by the board.  
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
CWLEP / WCC 

A452 Europa Way Presentation 
and Update 

 
Dan Cresswell (DC) updated the PDB on the 
project progress. 
 
£350K has been approved as eligible spend 
after consultation with the Section 151 Officer 
will be claimed in Q1 20/21 
 
DC has been asked to update the board again 
at the May PDB meeting. By this time there 
should be more information on when the 
construction industry will return to work and 
the Section 275-8 scheme should be signed. 
From the project update it was discussed that 
£850K for a land acquisition is not eligible to be 
claimed and at risk. 
 
MY asked that CWLEP start investigating the 
supply chain to see if there are alternative 
projects that can be allocated LGF monies if 
the Europa Way scheme cannot spend it’s full 
allocation. These will have to be projects that 
can spend the money straight away without 
being reliant on other parties. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
WCC/ GDPT 
 
 
 
 
 
WCC 
 
 
 
 
 
 
CWLEP/ GDPT 

AME Expansion RJ updated the board on the latest 
developments with the project noting that the 
expansion is at high risk of not being 
completed by March 2021. 
 
GDPT to review the original contract between 
AME and CWLEP and update the board on the 
contractual options for rescinding funding. 
 
PD suggested that CWLEP to speak to Prof 
John Latham and request his intervention in 
the project to speed up the process of signing 
the legal documents 
 
MY noted that the project will have time to 
achieve the outputs even with the delays. The 
biggest risk will be not building the expansion 
at all, which would result in CWLEP not 
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CWLEP 
 



receiving the outputs. 
 

Friargate and City Centre 
Connectivity 

RJ updated the board on the discussions that 
have taken place with the project regarding 
the option of using an Escrow account to 
defray the £500,000 of LGF for which the 
project had requested a reprofile. An Escrow 
account was not acceptable 
 
The board approved the reprofile of £500,000 
from Quarter 4 19/20 into Quarter 3 20/21.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
GDPT 
 
 
 

2022 Commonwealth Games – 
Royal Leamington Spa 

RJ updated the PDB with the progress that had 
taken place since the last meeting 
 
WDC to present the CWG programme of works 
at the next PDB meeting in May 
 
PDB reaffirmed that WDC should provide 
robust and realistic financial profiling with 
assurance the total grant figure requested can 
be defrayed ahead of 31 March 2021. 
 
MY suggested that any external approvals 
should be flagged in the delivery plan, with 
mitigating actions, as these will pose a higher 
risk of delays during the pandemic. 
 
GDPT to continue to progress legal agreement 
with WDC once revised delivery plan is 
provided (with grant figure of £1.77m), with an 
aim to get it signed by both parties as soon as 
possible 
 
NA confirmed any further support to ensure 
this project is contracted can continue 
remotely and any actions required can be 
circulated to Board members ahead of next 
PBB meeting date 

 
 
 
WDC/ GDPT 
 
 
 
WDC 
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Duplex Investment Fund / 
Growing Places Proposal Paper 

 
RJ and PD presented the Growing Places 
Proposal Paper to the PDB outlining a proposal 
by the Duplex Investment Fund to re-purpose 
an amount of the Growing Places Grant Fund 
allocated to the project as a result of Covid-19. 
 
Members of the PDB had several questions 
regarding the details of the proposal and it was 
decided that these questions would be 
followed-up outside of the PDB meeting and 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
GDPT / CWLEP 
 
 



feedback would be sent to Board members via 
email. Once members had received answers to 
the questions, approval for the proposal would 
be sought from members before the next 
meeting. 
 
 
The questions included clarification of the 
interest rate of the loan, connection with CBILS 
and connection to the existing Duplex model, 
and to confirm the requirements that 
businesses will have to meet to qualify for the 
loan 
 
If the proposal is approved, a joint 
announcement should be made, involving CCC, 
WCC and CWLEP, emphasising that these 
organisations are jointly supporting small 
businesses through the difficult commercial 
environment created by the COVID-19 
pandemic.  
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